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NCPK Committee

4 Meeting summary - Friday May 23, 13:51-14:18

Quick recap

The meeting focused on reviewing and discussing the NC Pre-K budget and slot allocations,
including funding challenges and outreach efforts to fill classroom slots at various locations. The
team reviewed allocation options for early childhood education programs and discussed the
growth of daycare and school facilities in Harrisburg, while also addressing concerns about low
application numbers in Kannapolis. The conversation ended with budget approval and a brief
discussion about summer placements, along with a retirement celebration for Trina who will be
leaving her role next week.

Next steps

* [ Patricia to process and place children who were screened yesterday and those with IEPs.

* [ Patricia to continue taking applications for NC Pre-K slots until November/December.

* [ Kannapolis Elementary School to continue outreach efforts to increase applications for
their NC Pre-K slots.

o B Patricia to implement the approved budget allocation with 9 slots for Kannapolis
Elementary School and 36 slots for Harrisburg Elementary School.

® [ Patricia to coordinate with Head Start for dual-funded slots.
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NC Pre-K Budget Review Meeting

The meeting focused on reviewing the proposed NC Pre-K budget and slot allocations. Patricia
explained that this year's total funds were less than anticipated, resulting in a $480 extra
payment from smart start funds to make up the difference. The group discussed the allocation
of slots and admin funds, noting that pending board approval, smart start would provide
$302,000 to ensure school sites receive comparable pay to private sites. Trina, serving as
substitute co-chair due to Ann and Erin's absence, confirmed that all participants had received
the budget proposals via email.

NC Pre-K Classroom Allocation Challenges

The meeting discussed the challenges in filling NC Pre-K classroom slots, particularly at
Kannapolis Elementary School, which has only 11 applications despite previous years' higher
numbers. Patricia presented two options for allocating classrooms: giving Harrisburg 2
classrooms (36 slots) and Kannapolis Middle School 9 slots, or keeping Harrisburg at 1
classroom and filling the remaining slots at Kannapolis. Lashonda and Lora raised concerns
about the low application numbers at Kannapolis, noting its Hispanic population and previous
difficulties in recruitment, while Patricia explained that outreach efforts including library visits
and Hispanic resource nights had been conducted without significant success.

Early Childhood Education Slot Allocation

The committee discussed slot allocation for early childhood education programs, with Patricia
explaining they have 349 approved applications and enough slots to fill them, while stil
processing additional applications. Lashonda questioned the decision-making process, and
Patricia clarified that the committee needs to make the final choice based on available funds
and applications, noting they screen applications in multiple languages and work with Head
Start programs. The group agreed to proceed with dual-funded Head Start slots, with 52 Head
Start placements planned for both proposals.
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Daycare and School Facility Growth

The group discussed the growth and popularity of daycare and school facilities in Harrisburg, &
with Elizabeth noting the area's expansion and Patricia mentioning challenges in filling slots in
Kannapolis. Lora presented allocation numbers for KCS and Harrisburg classrooms, with 9 slots

for KCS and 36 for Harrisburg, while the team clarified the identification process for applications
using dates.

Budget Motion Approval Meeting

The meeting focused on a budget discussion, with Trina Wenzel leading the vote on a motion
presented by Laura. Starr made a comment about Trina's phrasing, which was clarified. The
group agreed on the budget motion, with Patricia confirming the decision. The conversation
ended with no further opposition or discussion.

Summer Placement and Trina's Retirement

The team held a brief meeting to discuss summer placement of children, with Patricia
announcing that they could place children who were screened yesterday and those
automatically qualified through IEPs. The meeting also served as a retirement celebration for
Trina, who announced her last day would be next Friday, with the team expressing their
appreciation for her service and noting that Dana would continue in her role.




